


 

  

Presider Schedule 
June 9th & June 10th 

Saturday    5:00 p.m.      Fr. Ramon 
Sunday       7:30 a.m.      Fr. Teneti 
Sunday       9:00 a.m.      Msgr. Milbauer 
Sunday     10:30 a.m.      Fr. Teneti 
Sunday     12:00 Noon    Fr. Ramon 

 

This schedule is subject to change. 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
June 3, 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  The cup of salvation I will take up, 

and I will call upon the name of the Lඈඋൽ. 
— Psalm 116:13 

 

"A Found Poem" 
 

Seamus Heaney was one of the great Irish poets of 
our time. The Nobel laureate's work reflected the 
profound spiritual connection between God's crea-
tion and the Irish soul. 
 
 

A few years ago, Heaney was asked to contribute to 
a book on the spiritual lives of major figures in the 
arts and sciences. Heaney responded with a two-page 
fax from his home in Dublin. He began by thanking 
the writer for her gracious invitation, and then apolo-
gized. Spirituality was the one part of his life, he re-
plied, about which he felt he was "woefully inarticu-
late." 
 
 

On the second page he included a short poem. 
 
 

"Here," Heaney wrote. "Perhaps you can use it in 
some small fashion in your book." He titled it, "A 
Found Poem." Part of the poem was his memory of 
attending Mass in his village church: 

 
Like everybody else, I bowed my head 

during the consecration of the bread and wine, 
lifted my eyes to the raised host and raised chalice, 

believed (whatever it means) that a change  
occurred. I went to the altar rails and received  

the mystery on my tongue, returned to my place,  
shut my eyes fast, made an act of thanksgiving, 
opened my eyes and felt time starting up again.  

  
 

[Published in The God Factor: Inside the Spiritual 
Lives of Public People by Cathleen Falsani.] 
 
 
For Heaney, the act of taking bread and wine as Je-
sus did is "time starting up again." When we come to 
this table and do each Sunday what Jesus did the 
night before he died, we remember his life of selfless 
compassion and generous service and remind our-
selves that the love of God can re-create our world, 
a world that is broken in so many places and scarred 
on so many hearts. In the sacrament of the Body and 
Blood of the Lord, God enables us to "start time up 
again" in our lives by becoming what we receive 
here: becoming bread blessed and broken in love for 
one another as Christ was broken for us, sharing to-
gether the cup of every life's joys and sorrows in 
which God is constantly present.    

Bread for others 
 

Adult: In what ways have you practiced the words of 
Jesus and been bread for others? 
 

Child: What can you do to prepare to celebrate Holy 
Communion with your parish family? 

 

De La Salle Blood Drive  
 

TODAY 
    8:00 a.m. to 2: 00 p.m.                      

In Seton Hall 
 

                We welcome walk ins. 
                Every pint saves three lives 

 

You can Only give blood every two months 

Corpus Christi  
 

is the solemnity on which we  
celebrate the transformation of the 

bread and wine into Jesus’ Body and 
Blood in the Holy Eucharist.  

In response to the need for a feast  
                       devoted solely to the Eucharist.  

                     Pope Urban IV ordered a Church wide  
                      celebration for Corpus Christi in 1264. 
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There will be hospitality  
 today after all the masses.   

 Please stop by the  
 Hospitality Pavilion  

                and say hello to fellow    
               parishioners and friends 



 

  

Shiromanie Wigayasingha 
Rohinee Weerasinghe 
Earl Bagby 
Josephine Kaye 
Sharon Cavender 
Maria Caiola 
Steve Caiola 
Ronny Gervasi 
Jaxson Lofee 
Tony Marufo 
Betty Ormiston 
Michael Ormiston 
Gabriel Mowery 
Mario Ayapana Parreno 
Paul Frank Sr. 
Ray Ritchea 

Mitzi Eizen 
Rosalinda Singsong 
Rosa Florez 
Chad Johnson 
Sheila Custodio 
Richard V. Haro 
June Tivar 
Janet Barrios 

Juliet Lenharr 
Dolly Maluto Chamblee 
Rey Reyes 

Stephanie Ongtawco 

Josie Emery 

Andie Monroe Acosta 
Janet Engdahl 

Connie Chesney 

Humberto Diaz 
Nathalie Echeverria 
Evelyn Carating 
Sheila Marie Matias 

Kathryn Catlett 

Mark Menanno 

Desiree Velasquez 

Rafael Torres 

Maria Serrano 

Sandra Campos 

Monica Rodriquez  

Frank Gildore 
Ken Bessenbacher 
 

and all those in our  
Prayer book. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
     
 
 
 

Sunday              7:30 a.m.       Aure Family 
                       9:00 a.m.       De La Salle Parishioners 
            10:30 a.m.       Corazon Borgonia 
                        12:00 noon      Aleli Escalante Gonzalez                                                        

Monday             7:00 a.m.      Reynoso Family                                         

Tuesday             7:00 a.m.      Florencia Tizon                            
 

Wednesday 7:00 a.m.      Florencio Family 
  5:30 p.m.      Elena Orlanes Ocfemia                                                  
 

Thursday 7:00 a.m.      Antonio A. Antonio 
     
 

Friday             7:00 a.m.     Sotero Rosal            
                                   

Saturday      7:30 a.m.      Glenda Evangelista 
                          5:00 p.m.      Louvic C. Cabrera 

 

Please pray for the recovery of: 

In Memoriam   

 

let us pray for all who have died,  
that they may rejoice with the Risen Lord 

 
 
 

Benton William Diehl 
 
 
 
 

May the souls of all the faithful departed,  
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

 

Next Sunday, June 10th, all parishes 
throughout the Archdiocese of Los Ange-
les will be asked to give generously to 
support the Retirement Fund for Archdi-
ocesan Priests.   
Currently, the fund provides for more 
than 100 priests who are retired.  Over the  
next ten years, that number is expected to 

increase significantly.  With minimal compensation, 
and in many cases, no pension, these men often re-
tire with nothing to fall back upon.   

 

Your contributions can change that.   
The Priest Retirement Fund offers us a way to give 
back to our Catholic priests who have served us so 

faithfully.  Your contribution will help archdiocesan 
priests live modestly and peacefully in retirement. 
Help us offer thanks for their years of devotion to 

God, and faithful service to our parish communities 

Violence within the home  
affects the entire community     

Angelus News recently published an  
article on how domestic violence af-
fects the entire family and the com-

munity members of all ages. In the article Dr. Ana 
Nogales, said “domestic violence not only leads to 
an altercation between two partners, but can harm 
innocent children. We need to be alert, and not tol-
erate abuse at home or in the community.” To learn 
more about what you can do read the full article at: 
http://www.angelusnews.com/articles/violence-
within-the-home-affects-the-entire-community.  

PRECIOUS BLOOD  
On this solemnity we focus our attention on the Body 
and Blood of Christ. We listen to the story of the renewal 
of the old covenant, which Moses sealed by splashing the 
blood of animals on the altar of sacrifice, as well as on 
the people. Jesus, whose blood is the blood of the new 
covenant, shed that precious blood on the cross, saving 
us from sin and promising us everlasting life. Blood is 
the life source that courses through our bodies. The pre-
cious blood of Christ is the life source for our spirits. 
Today may we, like the psalmist, offer a sacrifice of 
thanksgiving to the Lord, whose Body and Blood 
strengthen us to bring the Good News to everyone we 
meet. 

Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 



 

  

      St. John Baptist de la Salle 

    May 20, 2018       

     Collection: $ 14,626.00 
        

   Thank you for your generosity. 

Dൾ Lൺ Sൺඅඅൾ Cඁඎඋർඁ ൺඇൽ Sർඁඈඈඅ  
Sർඋංඉ Fඎඇൽඋൺංඌൾඋ  

We carry scrip (gift cards) for many 
stores, including Macy's, Gap, Old 
Navy,  J.C. Penny's, and Target. We 

also carry scrip for specialty stores including Bath 
and Body, Bed, Bath, and Beyond, Starbucks, and 
Sees Candy .  For your dining needs we have scrip 
for many fine restaurants including Red Lobster, 
Yard House, Chipotle, Chili's, Macaroni Grill, Olive 
Garden, Outback, Black Angus, and Denny's.  We 
have fast food restaurants: Pizza Hut, Taco Bell, 
Subway, El Pollo Loco, Jack in the Box, Del Taco, 
Burger King, Wendy's, and Carl's Jr. too.  You can 
also purchase scrip for Exxon-Mobil, Shell, and 
Arco Gas, Vons and Albertsons grocery stores, 
Smart and Final, and Walmart/Sam’s.  

 

Thank you for supporting the Scrip Ministry. 

Rejoice and Be Glad!  
Men’s Retreat 

 

Rejoice and Be Glad! The Holy  
Father, Pope Francis, has raised the 

call to holiness in today’s world. The SJBDLS 
Men’s Ministry, Men After His Own Heart, is  

sponsoring a men’s day retreat on Saturday, June 
16th, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., followed by an 

invitation to Reconciliation, and ending with the 
5:00 p.m. Eucharistic Liturgy. Our own Fr. Gregory 

Kirsch will lead us in a day of prayer, reflection, 
and discovery based on Pope Francis’ Gaudete et  
Exsultate: A Call to Holiness in Today’s World. 

The retreat is open to all men, 18 years and older. 
So invite a friend and come with an open heart to be 

called to a deeper life of holiness. Lunch will be 
provided. For more information please contact  
Terry Castagnola at 818-601-6684, or RSVP to 

MenAfterHisOwnHeart@gmail.com  
by June 11th.  

We look forward to seeing you there.  

 

YOU MAY BE  
PHOTOGRAPHED 

OR RECORDED     
 

Your presence at the 9:00 a.m.  
Sunday Media Mass or at any  

mass or event that is using our  Media Ministry,  
implies consent to permit St. John Baptist de la 
Salle to photograph, record, film, or videotape  
your likeness, and to publish it on our website  
and elsewhere. By your presence you agree to  

release St. John Baptist de la Salle  
from any liability resulting  

from publication of your likeness. 

    PARISH GOAL                      $ 91,535.00 
   AMOUNTPLEDGED TO DATE:        $ 90,985.50 
   AMOUNT PAID:             $ 66,637.56 
 

 

There are envelopes in the pews 
for those who have not pledged or donated for 2018 

Pilgrimage to  Medjugorje, Rome,  
and Eucharistic Miracles of Italy 

 

Fr. Lester, Catholic Chaplain of Cedars– Sinai Cen-
ter , invites you to join him on a pilgrimage to Me-
djugorje, Eucharistic Miracles of Italy, Rome, and 

San Giovanni Rotondo, on  
September 10th through the 24th, 2018.  

For more information please call  
Fr. Lester at (562) 533-6084, or  
email Lsavestruz@yahoo.com. 

       Here at St. John Baptist De Salle               
 

  we strive to be a safe environment for our  
children. For this reason, please make sure  

that all children are accompanied by an                 
 adult when going to the rest room.  

           
          

           It is for their safety and protection. 

"Calling all Swimmers!!!" 
The De La Salle Swim Team  

is revving up for it's new season  
starting this June.   

 Swimmers age five to fifteen  
                       are eligible to join  

               (must be a registered DLS parishioner  
              or enrolled DLS Student...no exceptions) 

                  Stay tuned for more information  
                   re: tryouts, registration, and schedule. 

                  Are you interested in coaching 
                  or being a member of the Swim Board? 

                       e-mail your interest to  
                    delasalleswim@gmail.com 



 

  

 

St. John Baptist  
De La Salle  

School News  

 

Summer School and Camp  
Program Dates: July 2nd – July 27th  

(Closed July 4th)  
 

Summer School time:  8:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 

Summer School classes include  
core English Language Arts and Math 

along with elective classes.  
 

Summer Camp time:  12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
 

Summer Camp includes fun and exciting 
activities such as water slides, barbeques, 

arts and crafts, walking field trips  
and lots more!  

 
For more information  

contact the School Office at  
818-363-2270 

CONFIRMATION   
2020 REGISTRATION  

 

Confirmation Registration for students entering the 
9th grade thru 11th grade in September  2018 
opened February 4th. A two year preparation period 
is required.  Confirmation preparation is parish 
based and does NOT occur in the Catholic high 
schools.  To receive this Sacrament in the Spring of 
2020 at St. John Baptist de la Salle, your student 
needs to be registered.  Registration will continue to 
be accepted on a first come basis in the SRE Office 
until space is full.  Please contact the SRE Office 
for registration hours: (818) 368-1514 / 
re@sjbdls.org).  A copy of the Baptismal Certifi-
cate, Sponsor Information (name, address, phone 
number and e-mail), and Registration Fee are 
required upon registering.   

CONGRATULATIONS    
 

  Congratulations to             

             Manuel Arredondo  
                                    and Katy Fryer           

       who received the Altar Server of the Year            
 Awards today at the 9:00am Mass.   

          A special thank you to all our Altar Servers  
           for their dedication to this Ministry. 

S.R.E  2018/2019  REGISTRATION  
 

New student registrations opened on 
February 4th.  Registration will  

continue to be accepted on a first come         
 basis in the SRE Office until space is full.   

Please contact the SRE Office for registration hours:  
(818) 368-1514 / re@sjbdls.org.   

A copy of the Baptismal Certificate, and  
Registration Fee are required upon registering.   

YOU  ARE  INVITED TO JOIN  
THE CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Convert classes are gone.  They have been renewed 
and expanded.  The process is now called OCIA: 
 O is for Order 
 C is for Christian 

 I is for Initiation 
            A is for Adults 

The Order of Christian Initiation of Adults  
is a process involving various steps and  

stages that lead adults into full communion  
with the Catholic Church. 

 This process is available for the following: 
1. Adult, unbaptized who wants  
      to become a Catholic. 
2. Adult, baptized non-Catholic who  
      wants to become Catholic. 
3. Adult, baptized Catholic who  
4. wants to receive First Communion  
      and Confirmation 

For information and office hours contact the  
SRE Office at  re@sjbdls.org  or (818) 368-1514.  

Religious Education News 



 

  

 
Altar Servers   Ministry Office              368-1514 
Anointing of the Sick  Parish Office              363-2535 

Baptisms   Parish Office              363-2535 
Bereavement   Parish Office                   363-2535 
    Tracy Flores                    363-2535 
Bible Study   Tim Castagnola              620-9569   
Catholic Men’s Group      Tim Castagnola              620-9569 
    Terry Castagnola             601-6684 
Eucharistic Ministers  Ministry Office              368-1514 
Finance Council   Fr. Valera              363-2535 
Hospitality   Ministry Office              368-1514 
Lectors    Ministry Office              368-1514 
Legion of Mary   Elisa Pazirandeh              368-1514 
    Tuesday,      6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
    Virgie Blanco       818 782-5644 
    Saturday,     2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
Liturgy Committee  Gerry McGrath              363-1326 
Marriage  Ministry  Elizabeth Moreno            363-2535             
     
Media Ministry    Don Jacob                        363-2535 
    media@sjbdls.org 
Music Ministry 
 Director: Angelo Francisco                  818 445-8771 
 Adult Choir Rehearsal:  Thursday, 7:15 p.m.  
 Youth Choir  Kim Consaga        (805)  428-7919 
 Handbell Choir  Tim Castagnola              832-9687 
 

 
Parish Pastoral Council  Fr. Valera              363-2535 
Parish Ministry Office  Mrs. Cole              368-1514 
Respect Life Ministry  Nancy Corbett              360-9430 
 

 
Religious Education Office  
 Director: Mrs. Cole                            368-1514 
 Adult Education 
 First Communion  
 Elementary (Grades 3-5) 
 Liturgy of the Word 
 Family Ministry 
 Middle School  
 O.C.I.A./O.C.I.C. 
 Confirmation  
  
 
School  
Interim Principal:  Mrs. Patricia Melch                363-2270 
 School Website:  sjbdls.org 
 Pre-Kindergarten thru Grade 8 
 16535 Chatsworth Street 
 Granada Hills, CA  91344 
 
 
 

Sacristans   Kathy & Joe Bilotta          363-2535 
Seniors    Marty Spehar               514-6572 
St. Vincent de Paul                                363-2535  
St. Vincent de Paul large item pick up call        800 974-3571 
Ushers    Ellen Celaya                     363-2535 
 
 
 

DLS School Website:   sjbdls.org  
Parish Website:  sjbdls.com    
Website email:  media@sjbdls.org 

 

  WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE  
 ENCOUNTER  

 

God wishes for us to have a happy and abundant 
life with our spouse. We need to take time 

to learn how to make this happen. The 
next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends 

arre July 27th-29th in Palmdale or November 2nd-
4th in Canoga Park.  For more information contact 

Ed and Jo Lara at 818-848-6729 or go online at 
www.twocanlove.org    

 

We help make good marriages better. 

          DAILY ROSARY 
 

            Every weekday,   
         (Monday through Friday),   
        immediately following the  
     7:00 a.m. Mass, parishioner  

                             pray the rosary and the  
                               Chaplet of Divine Mercy.  

                          You are most welcome to join  
                           them any day of the week in  

                              this beautiful devotion. 

Envelope Reminder 

In order to receive proper credit for your  
contributions, please use your preprinted  
 envelopes that you receive in the mail.   
If you forget your envelope, please use  

                 an envelope in the pew or a check and  
                 include your parish number.  

 

Families Anonymous  
 

 is a 12 step program for  
those dealing with people  

    with a substance abuse issue. 

               Join our fellowship on Fridays at 7:30 p.m.  
               at Our Lady Of Lourdes, Northridge 

                (In the Moran Center Room #4) 

              For more information call 818- 892-5319 

CHARITY 
Charity is that with which no one is lost, and 

without which no one is saved. 
—St. Robert Bellarmine 

Health Tip Of The Week 
Healthy Eating On The Go 

 

For picnics and trips, pack the  
four food groups,  

like bite-sized veggies, whole grain crack-
ers, cheese cubes, and nuts. Get the kids involved 
by asking them to help plan and pack the picnic. 


